
 

 KENTUCKY SOCIETY OF CERTIFIED PUBLIC MANAGERS®   

HISTORY  

1989 - Kentucky Career Manager Program was accredited by National Certified Public 
Manager Consortium (Consortium).  

 
1991 – Society Constitution and By-Laws written  

1992 – Charlotte Glaser (President); Troy Bybee (Vice President); Mona Logsdon (Secretary); 
Robinil Jameson (Treasurer)  

 
Society was accepted into the American Academy of Certified Public Managers (AACPM), 
first Executive Officers were installed, and the founding Charter was finalized.  

 
Inaugural Membership Meeting on 1/7/92.  Guest Speakers Margaret Bailey, AACPM 
President and Gene Childress, Executive Director of Governmental Services Center 
(GSC)  

 
Membership Meeting - 6/4/92 – held at KSU – “Ethics in Kentucky’s Government”; 
Speaker was Tom Bennett from the Governor’s Office  

Membership Meeting - 11/11/92 - Gene Childress talked about Total Quality.  

Committee began to promote the recognition of professional certification in Personnel job 
specifications with a corresponding merit pay increase for program graduates. Met with 
representatives of the Governor’s Office, Personnel, and representatives of the 
Governor’s Efficiency Task Force. (Work continued into 1993, when GSC notified KSCPM 
that a substitution clause was gaining support at Personnel. The substitution was not 
officially accepted, in writing, until 1997.)  

Published first newsletter  

AACPM 4
th
 Annual Conference – Savannah, Georgia  

 
1993 – Troy Bybee (President); Sam Bain (Vice President); Pat Tincher (Secretary); Robinil 

Jameson (Treasurer)  
 

Mission Statement adopted: “The Mission of the Society is to establish, promote, 
enhance, and recognize management in government as a profession through 
comprehensive training, networking, professional growth, and ethical standards of 
behavior; to promote service consistent with efficient and effective management 
practices; and to demonstrate vision and competence in professional 
management.”  
 
AACPM presented Kentucky with its official membership charter, which was  
placed at GSC.  

Membership Meeting – 6/15/93 - Speaker: Aaron Estis, member of the Governor’s 
Commission on Quality and Efficiency, and a manager at Peat Marwick – Topic: Quality 
and Efficiency Task Force - meeting held at C&B Steakhouse in Frankfort.  

  



Membership Election Meeting - 12/9/93 - 36 members  

 AACPM 5
th

 Annual Conference – Orlando, Florida  
 
 

1994 – Sam Bain (President); Sylvia Elam (Vice President); Pat Tincher (Secretary); 
Robinil Jameson (Treasurer)  

 
Mission Statement modified: The Mission of the KENTUCKY SOCIETY OF 
CERTIFIED PUBLIC MANAGERS is to establish, promote, enhance, and recognize 
management in government as a profession through comprehensive training, 
networking, professional growth, and ethical standards of behavior; to promote 
service consistent with efficient and effective management practices; and to 
demonstrate vision and competence in professional management.  

“The Cutting Edge” was first published in Jan. 1994 with three issues in the year.  

Program name was changed from Kentucky Career Manager Program to Kentucky 
Certified Public Managers Program  

 
Membership Meeting - 7/21/94 – Speakers: Sam Bain, President of KSCPM – Topic: The 
American Academy Annual Meeting in Oklahoma City and Plans for the 1996 Conference 
in Louisville and John Brock, Director of GSC – Topic: Revised Kentucky Career 
Managers Program. The meeting was held at the Carl Hill Student Center at KSU, 
Frankfort.  

Membership Election Meeting - 12/8/94 – held at the Capital Annex Cafeteria in Frankfort. 
Society had 35 members  

AACPM 6
th

 Annual Conference – Oklahoma City, Oklahoma  

 
1995 – Sylvia Elam (President); Susan Smith (Vice President); Rebecca Shipp (Secretary); 

Robinil Jameson (Treasurer)  
 

Membership Meeting - 7/6/95 – held prior to the GSC Graduation Ceremony in the Music 
Room at Berry Hill Mansion, Frankfort – meeting agenda – vote on a proposed Bylaw 
change, summary from the Academy Conference attendees, and begin committee work 
for the 1996 conference.  

9/15/95 – Board voted to accept a new Society pin. Membership Election Meeting - 
12/8/95 – held at the Capital Annex cafeteria in Frankfort. Society had 30 members.  
Published two issues of “The Cutting Edge”  

 AACPM 7
th

 Annual Conference – Little Rock, Arkansas  

1996 – Susan Smith (President); Larry Totten (Vice President); Rebecca Shipp (Secretary); 
Charles Werder (Treasurer)  

 
May 15-17, 1996 - KSCPM hosted the AACPM 8

th

 Annual Conference at the Galt House 
in Louisville. Conference was attended by approximately 200 people.  Sam Bain served 
as Chair of the Conference Committee.  



Kentucky started the “State Basket Exchange Program” at the AACPM Conference with 
each basket representing the best of each state.  

 
Mayor Jerry Abramson issued a Proclamation proclaiming Kentucky Managers week.  

The Society’s Horse Logo was designed and the membership pins were  
received.  

Membership Meeting - 7/13/96.  

Membership Election Meeting: 12/6/96.  Had 30 members  

Published 2 issues of “The Cutting Edge”  

Regulations for a CPM Incentive Award were completed. CPM graduates are eligible for 
an education achievement award of 5% of annual base salary not to exceed $2500.00.  

 
 
1997 – Larry Totten (President); Tony Smith (President-Elect); Vickey Hypes (Secretary); 

Robinil Jameson (Treasurer)  
 

Membership Meeting - August 1997 – voted to become a member of the  
Kentucky Coalition of State Employees.  

First statewide Professional Seminar - December 2, 1997 – “Managing into the Next 
Millennium” – Special Speaker: Gene Childress – 82 attendees – received five open 
elective CPM credit hours. Other Speakers: Lee Sheetinger, Charles Williams, Peggy 
Meyer, Don Wigglesworth, and Lee Cowherd  
Monetary incentive of 5% began for CPM graduates  

Membership Election Meeting held at the Holiday Inn Capital Plaza. Had 40 
members.  
 
No issues of “The Cutting Edge” were produced in 1997   
 
AACPM 9

th

 Annual Conference – Snow Bird, Utah Larry Totten was elected Treasurer of 
the Academy (1998) and Sharon Marcum was elected Chair of the Consortium (1997-98).  

 
 
1998–Tony Smith (President); Lee Ann Tramontin (President-Elect); Pam Perkins (Secretary); 

Rita Wilson (Treasurer) 
 
Membership Appreciation Luncheon - 7/14/98 - held at the Capital Plaza Holiday Inn in 
Frankfort – Guest Speaker: Chief Master Sergeant Jenny L. Smith – topic: Total Quality 
Management and Distance Learning  

 
Began issuing Project Awards to CMF and CPM candidates 

 
Established Membership Packets, including membership cards.  
 
Developed the first KSCPM web page.  
 
Started a KSCPM Information Board at GSC  
Had 40 members  



 
Larry Totten was re-elected as Treasurer of the Academy (1999/2000).  

 
Published two issues of “The Cutting Edge”  

 
AACPM 10

th

 Annual Conference – Biloxi, Mississippi  
 
1999 – Lee Ann Tramontin (President); Pat Bryan (President-Elect); Pamla Wood (Secretary); 

Robinil Jameson (Treasurer)  
 

AACPM established the George Askew Award for outstanding CPM projects.  
 
KSCPM established the Project Committee, which made recommendation for choosing 
Kentucky’s outstanding project.  Society recognized nine CPM projects – they received 
a paperweight with the state seal, and their name, date, and KSCPM Project Award 
engraved on them.  

AACPM 11
th

 Annual Conference – Baton Rouge, Louisiana 

Melissa Mohr, CPM designed the KSCPM web page. The web page was linked to AACPM 
and GSC.  

 
GSC revised the CPM Program. The new program became effective July 1, 2000.  
 
No issues of “The Cutting Edge” in 1999.  
 
 

2000 - Pat Bryan (President); Tony Smith (President-Elect); Pamla Wood (Secretary); Robinil 
Jameson (Treasurer)  

 
Personnel Cabinet revised Kentucky Administrative Regulation allowing CPM graduates 
to receive a 5% increase in base salary.  

 
Membership Meeting: 4/25/00 – Speaker: Carol Palmore, Secretary, Personnel Cabinet; 
Topic: Personnel Update - held at the Capital Plaza Hotel, in Frankfort  

 
AACPM 12

th

 Annual Professional Development Symposium - St. Petersburg, Florida Larry 
Totten appointed AACPM Member-at-Large (2001).  

7/1/00 – all new applicants admitted to the CMF program will have new requirements to 
receive certification. There are no longer electives but revised program still requires 300 
hours of training.  

2
nd

 Professional Seminar – 7/24/00 - “Managing In Transition” - held at the Capital Plaza 
Holiday Inn in Frankfort – Speakers: Dr. Jack Dyer, EKU; Ron Crouch, KY State Data 
Center, U of L; Aldona Velicenti, Chief Information Officer, Governor’s Office of 
Technology; George Nichols, III, Commission of the Department of Insurance; David 
Couch, Deputy Commissioner for Dept. of Education; Jody Lassiter, Director of 
Constituent Services representing the Governor.  

 
7/24/00 – Proclamation supporting CPM program issued by Gov. Paul E. Patton  

 
 

Membership Meeting - 10/4/00 – Capital Plaza Tower, Frankfort – Speaker: Johnny R. 



Keene, Director for Office of Performance Management, Personnel Cabinet – Topic: New 
Evaluation System for Performance Evaluations  

 
Society presents Governor Paul Patton a certificate making him an honorary KSCPM 
member.  

 
Membership Election Meeting - 12/15/00 – Office Pub & Deli, Frankfort – Speaker: Larry 
Totten, CPM, Park Manager, Lake Cumberland State Park – Topic: “What is AACPM”  

Published 5 issues of “The Cutting Edge”  

The Society recognized 13 outstanding projects with Cathy Higginbotham being selected 
as the 2000 Askew Award winner.  

 
 
2001 – Tony Smith (President); J.R. Brown (President-Elect); Pamla Wood (Secretary); 

Robinil Jameson (Treasurer).  
 

Department of Criminal Justice displays CPM Graduates Plaque in the Funderburk 
Building in Richmond.  
 
3

rd

 Professional Seminar – “It’s All About Leadership” - held at the Capital Plaza Hotel, 
Frankfort.  
 
Recognized 19 outstanding projects. Society selected Louis Maddux as the 2001 Askew 
Award winner from Kentucky  

 
Published one issue of “The Cutting Edge” 

 
AACPM 13

th

 Annual Professional Development Conference – Scottsdale, Arizona  
 
Larry Totten elected AACPM President-Elect for 2002; will serve as AACPM President in 
2003  

 
2002 – J.R. Brown (President); Jim Isaman (President-Elect, Jan-Sep) and Pamla Wood 

(President-Elect, Oct-Dec); Helen Koger (Secretary); Carolyn Schaefer (Treasurer)  
 
 

KSCPM 10
TH

 ANNIVERSARY YEAR  
Spring Luncheon – 3/28/02 – Capital Plaza Tower, Frankfort – Speaker: Colonel Ray A. 
Nelson, Executive Director of Kentucky Office for Security Coordination – Topic: 
Homeland Security – over 50 members attended  

 
Summer Luncheon - 7/31/02 – EKU, Stratton Building, Richmond, KY – Speaker: Phillip 
Van Hooser - Topic: Leadership in Turbulent Times   

 
4

th

 Professional Seminar – 9/12/02 – “Survival Leadership: Back to the Basics” – held at 
the Kentucky History Center in Frankfort – Speakers: Dr. John Bizzack, Commissioner of 
Dept. of Criminal Justice Training; Judge Sara Walter Combs, Court of Appeals; Kathy 
Black-Dennis, Visiting Fellow at U of L; Dr. Truett Ricks, Dean (retired), Eastern Kentucky 
University College of Law Enforcement.  

 
 

Election Meeting – 11/21/02 – Frankfort Plant Board Clubhouse – 30 in attendance  



 
Began planning for the 2006 AACPM Conference, which KSCPM is hosting.  Signed a 
contract with the Galt House in Louisville.  

 
Membership increased from 50 to 82  

 
Recognized 46 outstanding projects with Douglas Holt selected as the 2002 Askew Award 
winner  

 
Published 3 issues of “The Cutting Edge”  

 AACPM 14
th

 Annual Professional Development Conference – Atlantic City, New Jersey 
– 8 members attended 
 

 2003 – Pamla Wood (President); Douglas Holt (President-Elect) (who later resigned in July 
and did not serve); Helen Koger (Secretary); Robinil Jameson (Treasurer)  

 
Spring Luncheon – 3/5/03 – Speaker: Crit Luallen, Former Secretary of the Executive 
Cabinet – held at Investor’s Heritage Auditorium, Frankfort  

 
Summer Luncheon – 7/23/03 – Speaker: Kenny Davis, Captain 1972 US Olympic 
Basketball Team – held at Stratton Building at EKU, Richmond, KY 
 
5

th

 Professional Seminar – 9/23/03 – “The Truth About Management: What I Wish I’d 
Known Then” – held at the Kentucky History Center in Frankfort – Speakers: Martha 
Layne Collins, Jill LeMaster, Dr. Betty Griffin, Rep. Jim Wayne  
 
Election Meeting - 12/3/03, held at Berry Hill Mansion, Frankfort 
 
Web site received a face-lift  
 
Recognized 9 outstanding projects. Mary Jilka was named the 2003 Askew  
Award winner with “MTV (Meet the Vendor) Days”  
 
Published 5 issues of the “The Cutting Edge”   
 
AACPM 15

th

 Annual Professional Development Conference – Charleston, South  
Carolina.  
 
Robinil Jameson elected as AACPM Member-at-Large for Member Affairs (2004/2005). 
  

2004 – Glenn Thomas (President); Lorraine Moore (President-Elect); Jennifer Turner 
(Secretary, Jan – Apr); and Carmen Bishop (Secretary, May – Dec); Jane Sampson 
(Treasurer)  

 
Spring Luncheon – 3/10/04 – Speaker: Julian Carroll, former Governor – held at Personnel 
Training Room in Frankfort – Topic: Insight on management/employee relations in the 
public sector.  

 
Summer Luncheon – July 14, 2004 – Speaker: Connie Payne, Manager, Kentucky Drug 
Courts - held at Stratton Building at EKU, Richmond, KY  

 
 

6
th

 Professional Seminar – 9/28/04 – “Lead and They Will Follow” – held at the Kentucky 



History Center in Frankfort – speakers: Doug Robinson, Rodger Bingham, Glenn Thomas, 
Joel M. Schrader and Representative Derrick Graham.  

 
Service Project: Canned Food Drive  

CPM Graduation – 11/9/04 – There were 119 CPM graduates  

Election Meeting – 12/8/04 – held at the KHEAA Building in Frankfort  

AACPM 16
th

 Annual Professional Development Conference – Topeka, Kansas  
 
Larry Totten won the AACPM Henning Award.  
 
Recognized 11 outstanding projects with Connie Burton being named as the  
2004 Askew Award winner  

 
Had 136 members  

Published 5 issues of “The Cutting Edge”  

Website was moved to an independent server – new address is www.kscpm.org.  

2005 – Lorraine Moore (President, Jan - May) and Larry Totten (President, May - Dec); Larry 
Totten (President-Elect); Carmen Bishop (Secretary); Robinil Jameson (Treasurer)  

Spring Luncheon – 3/15/05 – Speaker: Mary Evans Sias, President of Kentucky State 
University – held at the President’s Dining Room at Kentucky State University  

 
Summer Luncheon – 7/12/05 – Speakers: Senator Ed Worley and Representative 
Harry Moberly - held at Funderburk Building, Law Enforcement Complex, Richmond, 
KY  

 
7

th

 Professional Seminar – 8/16/05 – “Leading in Whitewater” – held at the Kentucky 
History Center in Frankfort – Speakers: Roy W. Mundy, II; Stan Lampe; Susan G. Smith; 
and Sylvia Lovely  

 
CPM Graduations 
6/6/05 – 46 CPM graduates – held at the Capitol Rotunda.  Governor Ernie Fletcher 
proclaimed this date as Kentucky Certified Public Manager Day.  AACPM President-Elect 
Bill Herman attended.  
11/8/05 – approx. 34 CPM graduates - held at the Capitol Rotunda.  

 
Election Meeting – 12/6/05 - held at the KHEAA Building in Frankfort  

 
AACPM 17

th

 Annual Professional Development Conference – Manchester, New  
Hampshire. Eight members attended.  

 
Robinil Jameson re-elected AACPM Member-at-Large for Member Affairs 
(2006/2007).  

 
2005 Askew Award winner – Shawn Herron  

 
Hired Net Gain Internet Services to host/maintain website.  



GSC/OGT/Office for Employee & Organizational Development admitted no applicants to 
the CPM Program in 2005.  
 

2006 – Larry Totten (President); Robinil Jameson (President-Elect); Linda Renfro (Secretary); 
Carmen Bishop (Treasurer).  

 
Society records were moved from OEOD offices in Frankfort to the Dept of Criminal 
Justice Training in Richmond. Robinil Jameson obtained two metal file cabinets for this 
purpose and recordkeeping was entrusted to Janice Earnest and Helen Koger.  

 
Spring Luncheon – 4/18/06 – Speaker: Al Cross, Director of the Institute for Rural 
Journalism and Community Issues – held at the Meeting House Bed & Breakfast in 
Frankfort.  

 
Summer Luncheon – 7/25/06 – Speaker; Dr. Aaron Thompson, Associate Provost 
and Professor of Sociology at Eastern Kentucky University – held at Funderburk 
Building, Law Enforcement Complex, Dept for Criminal Justice Training @ EKU in 
Richmond.  

 
KSCPM hosted the 18

th

 Annual AACPM Professional Development Conference (The New 
Realities – A Decade Later) – 9/10-13/06 – at the Galt House Hotel & Suites in Louisville. 
Larry Totten and Robinil Jameson were Co-Chairs of the Conference, with Carmen Bishop 
serving as Conference Treasurer, Janice Earnest as Registration Chair, and Glenn 
Thomas serving as Program Committee Chair. Keynote speakers included Sylvia Lovely 
(CEO of the Kentucky League of Cities), Imelda Roberts (Chair of the National CPM 
Consortium), and Silver Rose (the “Practical Motivator”).  Approximately 160 persons 
attended, including 42 from Kentucky.  
 
Susan Smith received a special AACPM Society Basket containing items from all member 
Societies in recognition of her idea to start the Society basket exchange at the 1996 
AACPM Conference also held in Louisville. 
  
2006 Askew Award Winner – Charlotte Faeth  

 
2006 KSCPM Henning Nominee – Pamla Wood  

 
Carmen Bishop created a KSCPM Scrapbook for display at graduations and 
conferences.  

 
KSCPM acquired an official seal embosser for certificates, ballots, and other official 
documents.  

 
Election & Awards Meeting – 12/5/06 – held at the KHEAA Building in Frankfort. Gene 
Childress Leadership Award presented to James R. Brown, DOCJT Charlotte Glaser 
Award of Merit presented to Larry P. Totten, Parks  

 
Office for Employee and Organizational Development issued new admission 
guidelines for new applicants to the CPM program.  Program did not graduate any 
CPMs this year.  

 
Society Professional Seminar was not held this year in lieu of the national Conference.  
There were several planning meetings of the Conference Committee in Frankfort, 
Lexington, and Richmond prior to the Conference.  



Robinil Jameson (AACPM MAL/MA) represented AACPM President Bill Herman at the 
Ohio CPM Graduation Ceremony in March 2006 and the New Hampshire State Society 
Conference in September 2006.  

 
No issues of “The Cutting Edge” were produced this year.  No one volunteered for the 
position and the Society’s energies were focused on the Conference.  

 
KSCPM had 119 members this year.  

2007 – Robinil Jameson (President); Tony Smith (President-Elect); Carmen Bishop 
(Treasurer); Helen Koger (Secretary).  

8
th

 Professional Seminar – 5/1/07 – “Management: Visions and Opportunities Shifting 
in the Workplace” – held at the Kentucky History Center, Frankfort.  Speakers 
included Justice Mary C. Noble, Dr. Aaron Thompson, Priscilla McCowan, and Brian 
Crall.  

 
CPM Graduation 4/3/07 - 208 graduates (15 KSCPM members) – held at the Frankfort 
Convention Center.  Robinil Jameson (AACPM MAL/MA) delivered a congratulatory 
message from AACPM President Ron Buchholz.  

 
Summer luncheon - 8/24/07 – Speaker: Dr. Kendra B. Stewart, Associate Professor, 
Dept of Government – held at the Funderburk Building, Law Enforcement Complex, 
Dept for Criminal Justice Training at EKU in Richmond.  

 
GSC received the 2007 Program of the Year Award by the National Association of 
Government Training and Development (NAGTAD) for the Capstone Program.  

 
AACPM 19

th

 Annual Professional Development Conference in Madison Wisconsin; 
nine members attended. Patrick Brown was awarded one of two Fran Wilkinson 
Scholarships, Kentucky’s first recipient.  

 
2007 Askew Award winner – Laura Lynne Best – “Structured Behavioral Interviewing for 
Network Technician II”. Recognized seven outstanding projects.  

 
2007 Henning Nominee – James R. Brown, DOCJT  

 
Robinil Jameson (AACPM MAL/MA) attended the Ohio CPM Graduation Ceremony in 
April 2006 and represented AACPM Ron Buchholz at the Arkansas Graduation Ceremony 
in May 2007.  

 
Fall Luncheon Meeting – 10/22/07 – Speaker: Gregory Howard, Commissioner, Kentucky 
Vehicle Enforcement – held at Transportation Cabinet Building.  

 
Election & Awards Meeting – 12/4/07 – held at the KHEAA Building in Frankfort Gene 
Childress Leadership Award presented to Tony B. Smith, DOT; Charlotte Glaser Award 
of Merit presented to Carmen Bishop, Financial Institutions; President’s Extra Mile Award 
presented to Janice Earnest. 

 
Had 121 members this year.  
 
Published 4 issues of “The Cutting Edge”.  

 
Acquired a table runner with KSCPM logo for exhibit tables and Society  
functions.  



2008 – Tony Smith (President); Sherman Bowman (President-Elect); Carmen Bishop 
(Treasurer); Katy Cave (Secretary).  

 
9

th

 Professional Seminar – 5/14/08 – “Making a Difference in a Changing Workforce” – 
held at the Kentucky History Center, Frankfort.  Speakers included Representative 
Derrick Graham; Shawn Herron; Amanda Basham and Elyse Christian; Priscilla 
McCowan; and Dr. Sissy Meredith.  

 
Summer luncheon - 7/10/08 – Speaker: Colonel Steve Parker, Deputy Commissioner, 
Department of Aviation – held at the Funderburk Building, Law Enforcement Complex, 
Dept for Criminal Justice Training at EKU in Richmond.  

 
AACPM 20

th

 Annual Professional Development Conference in Columbus, OH; eight 
members attended. Rebecca Conley was awarded one of two Fran Wilkinson 
Scholarships, Kentucky’s second recipient.  

 
2008 Askew Award winner – Russell Wright – “Structural Behavior Interview-Auditor I”.  

 
2008 Henning Nominee – Tony Smith.  

 
Fall Luncheon Meeting – 10/22/08 – Speaker: Jack Conway, Attorney General – held at 
Capital Annex cafeteria in Frankfort.  Following the meeting the KSCPM Executive Board 
gave an overview of the Society accompanied by a PowerPoint presentation before the 
Legislative Interim Joint Committee on State Government.  

 
Election & Awards Meeting – 12/9/08 – held at the KHEAA Building in Frankfort Gene 
Childress Leadership Award presented to Leonard K. Cieslak, Health & Family Services: 
Charlotte Glaser Award of Merit presented to Helen M. Koger, DOCJT; President’s Extra 
Mile Award presented to Robinil H. Jameson.  

 
CPM Graduation 12/15/08 - 19 graduates (3 KSCPM members) – held at the KSU 
Carl M. Hill Student Center Ballroom.  Tony Smith (AACPM Foundation Board 
Member/at-large Director) represented KSCPM.  

 
Had 53 members this year.  

 
Robinil Jameson represented AACPM Greg Hyland at the Ohio CPM Graduation 
Ceremony in December 2008.  

 
Published 4 issues of “The Cutting Edge”.  

 
Acquired a digital camera for Society functions.  
 

2009 – Sherman Bowman (President); Ande Godsey (President-Elect); Larry Totten 
(Treasurer); Carmen Bishop (Secretary).  

 
10

th

 Professional Seminar – 5/11/09 – "Overcoming Obstacles to Gain Success" - held at 
the Kentucky History Center, Frankfort.  Speakers included President Abraham Lincoln 
(portrayed by Jim Sayre); Gene Childress; Randy Lisk; James Hale, CPM; and Personnel 
Cabinet Secretary, Nikki Jackson.  

 
Proclamation supporting CPM program issued by Gov. Steve Beshear.  

 
 



Society presents Gene Childress a certificate making him an honorary member of the 
KSCPM.  

 
Summer luncheon - 7/8/09 – Speaker: Dr. Glenn Rainey, Professor of Public 
Administration and Political Science, Eastern Kentucky University (EKU) – held at the 
Funderburk Building, Law Enforcement Complex, Dept for Criminal Justice Training at 
EKU in Richmond.  

 
AACPM 21

st

 Annual Professional Development Conference in Orlando, FL; five members 
attended. KSCPM accepted the KCPM program reaccreditation certificate on behalf of 
GSC.  

 
2009 Askew Award winners – DeAnna Boling, Matt Frohlich, Scott McKenzie, Bill 
Overman, and Laura Patton – “Recommendations for Back File Conversion of Archived 
Records”.    

 
2009 Henning Nominee – Janice Earnest.  

 
Fall Luncheon Meeting – 10/28/09 – Speaker: Lieutenant Governor Dan Mongiardo, – 
held at Capital Annex cafeteria in Frankfort.   

 
Election & Awards Meeting – 12/8/09 – held at the KHEAA Building in Frankfort Gene 
Childress Leadership Award presented to Acting Secretary Transportation Cabinet, Mike 
Hancock: Charlotte Glaser Award of Merit presented to Pamla Wood, Retired State 
Government.  

 
CPM Graduation 12/10/09 - 48 graduates (4 KSCPM members) – held at the KSU Carl 
M. Hill Student Center Ballroom.  Ande Godsey represented KSCPM.  

 
Had 55 members this year.  

 
Published 4 issues of “The Cutting Edge”.  

 
2010 – Ande Godsey (President); Jennifer L. Woods (President-Elect); Larry Totten 

(Treasurer); Tom Stratton (Secretary).  

11
th

 Professional Seminar – 5/25/10 – "Successful Leadership with Limited  
Resources" - held at the Kentucky History Center, Frankfort.  Speakers included Crit 
Luallen, State Auditor; Rodger Bingham (aka Kentucky Joe); Katy Cave, CPM; and Jeff 
Jasper, PE, CPM.  
 
Proclamation supporting CPM program issued by Gov. Steve Beshear.  

 
Society presents Crit Luallen and Rodger “KY Joe” Bingham certificates making 
them honorary members of the KSCPM.  

 
Summer luncheon - 7/22/10 – Speakers: Amanda Basham and Elyse Christian (DOCJT) 
– held at the Funderburk Building, Law Enforcement Complex, Dept for Criminal Justice 
Training at EKU in Richmond  

 
AACPM 22

nd

 Annual Professional Development Conference in Oklahoma City, OK; 
three members attended. Lynn Keeling was awarded one of two Fran Wilkinson 
Scholarships, Kentucky’s third recipient.  

 



2010 Askew Award winners – Gregory Giesler, Donna Melton, Davie Ransdell, Brandon 
Sanders, Teresa Sanders, and Tonya Stallard – “Oversight of Online/Distance Education 
Providers in the Commonwealth of Kentucky”.  
 
2010 Henning Nominee – Carmen Bishop.  

 
Fall Luncheon Meeting – 9/30/10 – Speaker: Jill Robinson, – held at the KHEAA Building 
in Frankfort.  

 
CPM Graduation 11/4/10 - 50 graduates (9 KSCPM members) – held at the KSU Carl M. 
Hill Student Center Ballroom. Larry Totten represented KSCPM.  

 
Election & Awards Meeting – 12/7/10 – held at the Berry Hill Mansion in Frankfort Gene 
Childress Leadership Award presented to Governor Paul E. Patton: Charlotte Glaser 
Award of Merit presented to Jennifer L. Woods, Transportation Cabinet.  

 
Had 61 members this year.  

 
Published 4 issues of “The Cutting Edge”.  

 
 
2011 – Jennifer L. Woods (President); Robinil H. Jameson (President-Elect); Larry Totten 

(Treasurer); Carmen Bishop (Secretary).  
  

The Society was recognized as an exemplary professional organization by the reading of 
a House Citation during the 2011 legislative session, in which all attendees and State 
Representatives took note and recognized our Society and those KSCPM members in 
attendance.  
  
A meeting with the new Personnel Cabinet Secretary, Tim Longmeyer took place on 
February 3.  The group consisting of Jennifer Woods, Robinil Jameson, and Larry Totten 
were favorably encouraged by the support for the program.  
 
12th Professional Seminar – 5/11/11 – “Making a Positive Difference During Adverse 
Times." - held at the Kentucky History Center, Frankfort.  Speakers included:  Al 
Cornish, the System Vice President Learning & Organizational Development/Chief 
Learning Officer with Norton Healthcare; Colmon Elridge, Executive Assistant to Governor 
Steve Beshear; Representative Rick Rand, chairman of the House Appropriations and 
Revenue Committee; KSCPM member and GSC instructor, Katy Cave; and Dr. William 
H. Crouch Jr., President of Georgetown College.    
  
Proclamation supporting CPM program issued by Gov. Steve Beshear.  
  
Summer luncheon - 7/12/11 – Speaker: Dr. Aaron Thompson, the Senior Vice President 
for Academic Affairs, Kentucky Council on Postsecondary Education was the guest 
speaker.   Dr.  Thompson serves as the Chief Academic Officer for higher education in 
the state of Kentucky – held at the Funderburk Building, Law Enforcement Complex, Dept. 
for Criminal Justice Training at EKU in Richmond.  
  
AACPM 23th Annual Professional Development Conference in Salt Lake City, Utah; three 
members attended.  2011 KSCPM Treasurer Larry Totten, was elected as 2012 AACPM 
President-Elect.  Lynn Keeling was a recipient of the AACPM Fran Wilkinson Scholarship 
Award.  
  
 



 
2011 Askew Award winners – Kim Goodwin, Bruce Cottew, Stephan Davis, Mark Cool, 
and Jon Wilcoxson – The team was asked to map the wet precincts within Kentucky for 
determining which parks would be eligible to serve alcohol.  

  
2011 Henning Nominee – Jennifer L. Woods  
  
Fall Luncheon Meeting – 10/6/11 – Speaker: Representative Rita Smart, House District 
81(Richmond, – held at the Department for Environmental Protection in Frankfort.   
  
Election & Awards Meeting – 12/7/09 – held at the Berry Hill Mansion in Frankfort Gene 
Childress Leadership Award presented to Susan G. Smith: Charlotte Glaser Award of 
Merit presented to former GSC Director, Sharon Marcum.    
  
Had 61 members this year.   
  
Published 4 issues of “The Cutting Edge”.   
 

2012 – Robinil H. Jameson (President); Cassidy Connell (President-Elect); Carmen Bishop 
(Treasurer); Sallie Razor (Secretary).  

  
The Society was recognized on its 20 year anniversary by the reading of a House Citation 
during the 2012 legislative session, in which all attendees and State Representatives took 
note and recognized our Society, and those KSCPM members in attendance were 
granted floor privileges.  
  
13th Professional Seminar – 5/17/12 – “COMMANDMENTS & SINS OF LEADERSHIP." - 
held at the Kentucky History Center, Frankfort.  The presenter for the day was Phillip Van 
Hooser, MBA, CSP, CPAE Leadership Development Strategist, Author & Speaker.    
  
Summer Luncheon - 7/12/12 – Speaker: John W. Combs Jr., former member of the 
Kentucky State Personnel Board was the guest speaker.   With 36 years of experience 
in Personnel, he spoke about merit principles in government service and of personnel 
standards in state service – held at the Funderburk Building, Law Enforcement Complex, 
Dept. for Criminal Justice Training at EKU in Richmond.  
  
AACPM 24th Annual Professional Development Conference in Columbia, South Carolina; 
seven members attended.  AACPM Committee appointments:  Strategic Planning, 
Conference Chair, Finance Chair, Ad-Hoc ASPA Negotiating, Larry Totten; Wilkinson 
Scholarship, Jennifer Woods; Finance (Ways & Means), Robinil H. Jameson; Archive & 
History, Carmen Bishop; Membership, Cassidy Connell; Society Support, Toni Simmons.  
AACPM MEMBER AT LARGE/Membership Chair Debra A. Bourbeau presented a 
certificate of participation to KSCPM as part of the sponsored food drive.  The top two 
societies each received a certificate recognizing their participation. KSCPM members 
donated 128 lbs to the Frankfort Soup Kitchen.  
  
2012 Henning Nominee – Susan G. Smith  
  
Fall Luncheon Meeting – 10/2/12 – Speaker: Tom Bennett, Chief of Staff for the Kentucky 
Auditor of Public Accounts, – held at Capital Annex Cafeteria in Frankfort.   
  
Election & Awards Meeting – 12/11/12 – held at the Glen-Willis House in Frankfort Gene 
Childress Leadership Award presented to Rep. Derrick W. Graham (House District 57); 
Charlotte Glaser Award of Merit presented to former KSCPM President Ande Godsey; 
President’s Extra Mile Award presented to Carmen Bishop and Debbie Fisher and Charles 
Duke each received the President’s 110% Award.  



  
Had 51 members this year.   
  
Published 4 issues of “The Cutting Edge”.  
   

  
2013 – Cassidy Connell (President); Sallie Razor (President-Elect); Margaret Puckett 

(Treasurer); Jennifer Woods (Secretary).  
  

14th Professional Seminar – 5/22/13 – "Honoring the Past, Treasuring the Present, 
Shaping the Future” - held at the Kentucky History Center, Frankfort.  Speakers included 
Larry Totten; Dr. Edward Jennings; Sharon Marcum; and Beth Gordon.  
 
Summer luncheon - 7/24/13 – Speaker: Mike Meyer, DOCJT – Eastern Kentucky (EKU) - held 
at the Funderburk Building, Law Enforcement Complex, EKU in Richmond. 
 
Cassidy Connell Jennifer Woods attended a meeting of the Kentucky ASPA Chapter in 
Bowling Green.  Discussion included the possibility of jointly sponsored events in the future. 
 
AACPM 25th Annual Professional Development Conference in Boise, ID.  Cassidy Connell, 
Sallie Razor, Jennifer Woods, and Robinil Jameson attended. 
 
2013 Henning Nominee – Ande Godsey. 
 
Fall Luncheon Meeting – 10/8/13 – Speaker: John Hicks, Deputy State Budget Director, – 
held at the Department for Environmental Protection Bldg. in Frankfort.  Meeting was held in 
conjunction with the Metro Louisville American Society for Public Administration Chapter. 
 
A strategic planning process regarding the Society’s future was begun with Sharon Marcum 
coordinating the effort. 
 
Election & Awards Meeting – 12/11/13 – held at Berry Hill Mansion in Frankfort.  Gene 
Childress Leadership Award presented to Colmon Elridge III, Executive Assistant to Governor 
Beshear; Charlotte Glaser Award of Merit presented to Katy Cave, Retired State Government 
(GSC). President’s Award presented to Toni Simmons. 
 
Had 55 members this year – 28 ASPA/KSCPM members; 27 KSCPM Lifetime members.  
 
Published 4 issues of “The Cutting Edge”. 
 

2014 – Sallie Razor (President); Jennifer L. Woods (President-Elect); Robinil H. Jameson 

(Treasurer); Debbie Fisher (Secretary). 

 KSCPM Officers receive Citation 050 cosponsored by Representatives Derrick W. Graham, 
Rick Rand, and Richard Henderson on 3/7/14. 

 
15th Professional Seminar – 5/8/14 – "Positive Value Ethics – The True Test of a Leader!”- 
held at Department of Environmental Protection300 Fair Oaks Blvd, Frankfort.  Speakers 
included Adam Edelen, Kentucky Auditor of Public Accounts; Greg Howard, Fayette County 
Attorney’s Office; and Priscilla McCowan, Training Manager, Department of Workforce 
Investment.   
 
Summer luncheon - 7/15/14 – Speaker: Rodney Brewer, Commissioner Kentucky State 
Police, – held at the Funderburk Building, Law Enforcement Complex, Dept for Criminal 
Justice Training at EKU in Richmond. 
 



Election & Awards Meeting – 12/9/14 – held at the Berry Hill Mansion in Frankfort Gene 
Childress Leadership Award presented to Colmon Eldridge, Executive Assistant to the 
Governor and Charlotte Glaser Award of Merit presented to former Margaret Puckett. 

 
Published 2 issues of “The Cutting Edge”. 
 
 

2015 – Jennifer L. Woods (President); Margaret C. Puckett (President-Elect); Robinil H. Jameson 
(Treasurer); Debbie Fisher (Secretary). 

 
 KSCPM Officers receive Citation cosponsored by Representatives Derrick W. Graham, Rick 

Rand, and Brad Montell. 
 

15th Professional Seminar – 5/13/15 – "Developing Support for Change”- held at Department 
of Environmental Protection 300 Fair Oaks Blvd, Frankfort.  Speakers included Raymond 
Burse, President Kentucky State University; Rodney Brewer, Commissioner Kentucky State 
Police; Rep. Rick Rand: J.P. Vick, KYTC, Training Specialist; and Mike Duncan, KYTC, Office 
of Inspector General.   
 
Summer luncheon - 7/14/15 – Speaker: Marcie Lowe, Legislative Liaison/Executive Staff 
Advisor, Education Professional Standards Board – held at the Funderburk Building, Law 
Enforcement Complex, Dept for Criminal Justice Training at EKU in Richmond. 
 
Fall Luncheon Meeting – 10/20/15 – Speaker: Pat Melton, Franklin County Sheriff– held at 
Capital Annex cafeteria in Frankfort. 

 
Application approved to operate under a trademark agreement directly with the National 
Consortium of Certified Public Managers  
 
Election & Awards Meeting – 12/10/15 – held at the Berry Hill Mansion in Frankfort.  Gene 
Childress Leadership Award presented to Governor Martha Layne Collins: Charlotte Glaser 
Award of Merit presented to Gene W. Childress, “Father of the Kentucky CPM Program”, 1st 
Executive Director of GSC. 
 
Published 2 issues of “The Cutting Edge”. 
 
 

2016 – Margaret C. Puckett (President); Robinil H. Jameson (Treasurer); Debbie Fisher 

(Secretary). 

 16th Professional Seminar – 5/11/16 – "Reconnecting with Leadership”- held at  
 Department of Environmental Protection 300 Fair Oaks Blvd, Frankfort.  Speakers  
 included Rep. James Kay; Detective Mike Viergutz and Kim Bradley, Kentucky State  
 Police; Rep. Rick Rand: Gregory S. Motley, Public Integrity/Special Investigations  
 Section, Office of the Attorney; Brian Ingle, Professional Development Branch,  
 KYTC; and Nancy Houseal, Kentucky Department for Libraries and Archives.   
 

Summer luncheon - 7/21/16 – Speaker: Mark Filburn, Commissioner, Department for Criminal 
Justice Training – held at the Funderburk Building, Law Enforcement Complex, Dept for 
Criminal Justice Training at EKU in Richmond. 

Fall Luncheon Meeting – 10/12/16 – Speaker: John-Mark Hack, Commissioner, Dept. of 
Vehicle Regulation, KYTC– held at Capital Annex cafeteria in Frankfort. 

 



Election & Awards Meeting – 12/8/16 – held at the Berry Hill Mansion in Frankfort.  Gene 
Childress Leadership Award presented to JoJuana Leavell-Greene: Charlotte Glaser Award 
of Merit presented to Debbie Fisher. 

Published 3 issues of “The Cutting Edge”. 

 

2017– Eric Garner (President); Robinil H. Jameson (Treasurer); Debbie Fisher (Secretary). 

Summer luncheon - 6/28/17 – Speaker: Major David P. Jude, Kentucky State Police – held at 
the Funderburk Building, Law Enforcement Complex, Dept for Criminal Justice Training at 
EKU in Richmond 

17th Professional Seminar – 9/9/17 – "Developing a Vision for the Future”- held at 
Administrative Office of the Courts 1001 Vandalay Drive, Frankfort.  Speakers 
included: Major David Jude, Kentucky State Police; Jason Bailey, Executive Director, 
KY Center for Economic Policy; David Eager, Executive Director, KY Retirement 
System; Danette Wilder, Chair Executive Committee, KY Commission on Women, and 
Mike Keyser, Department for Criminal Justice Training.  
  
Election & Awards Meeting – 12/5/17 – held at the Kentucky Higher Education Assistance 
Authority Building in Frankfort.  Gene Childress Leadership Award presented to Larry Totten: 
Charlotte Glaser Award of Merit presented to Carolyn Schaefer. 

Published 3 issues of “The Cutting Edge”. 

 

2018– Eric Garner (President); Robinil H. Jameson (Treasurer); Debbie Fisher (Secretary). 
President Elect Debbie Fisher and Program Chair Jennifer Woods represented KSCPM at the 
Kentucky Transportation Cabinet’s Advanced Leadership Academy Leadership (ALA) 
Conference on May 18, 2018. 
 
Summer luncheon - 7/24/18 – Speaker: Alex Payne, Commissioner, DOCJT – held at the 
Funderburk Building, Law Enforcement Complex, Dept for Criminal Justice Training at EKU 
in Richmond. 
 
18th Professional Seminar – 9/23/18 – " All About the Leadership”- held at Kentucky 
Broadcasters Association, 101 Enterprise Avenue, Frankfort.  Speakers included: Mike 
Harmon, Kentucky State Auditor; Alex Payne, Commissioner, Department for Criminal Justice 
Training; Rep. Joe Graviss Former Owner/Operator of Nine McDonald’s Restaurants; Colmon 
Elridge III, Government Relations Director (KEA); Brian Ingle,        Director, Motor Vehicle 
Licensing (KYTC); and Mike Keyser, Department for Criminal Justice Training.   
 
Election & Awards Meeting – 12/3/18 – held at the Kentucky Higher Education Assistance 
Authority Building in Frankfort.  President’s Extra Mile Award presented to Jennifer L. Woods. 
 
Published 2 issues of “The Cutting Edge”. 

 

2019–Debbie Fisher (President); JoJuana Leavell-Greene (President-Elect); Robinil H. Jameson 
(Treasurer); Latrese Bellamy (Secretary). 

Spring luncheon - 5/15/19 - Speakers included: Gene Childress, Senior Consultant at Center 
for Quality People and Organizations, Inc.; Jolene Parris, Executive Director, Office of 
Human Resource Management, KYTC; Patty Dunaway, Vice President/Office Executive of 



Michael Baker Engineering (former KYTC State Highway Engineer) – held at the Berry Hill 
Mansion, Frankfort. 

19th Professional Seminar – 9/26/19 – "Together Towards Tomorrow”- held at Kentucky 
Broadcasters Association, 101 Enterprise Avenue, Frankfort.  Speakers included: Priscilla 
McCowan, HR Administrator, KYTC; Katie Gabhart, Executive Director, Executive Branch 
Ethics Commission; Alice Wilson, Director, Office of Audits, Administrative Office of the 
Courts; Ron Turley, Motivational Speaker; and Laura Freire, Motivational Speaker. 

Election & Awards Meeting – 12/12/19 – held at Kentucky Broadcasters Association, 101 
Enterprise Avenue, Frankfort.   

Published 2 issues of “The Cutting Edge”. 

 

2020– 

2021 JoJuana Leavell-Greene (President); Eric Garner (President-Elect); Robinil H. Jameson 
(Treasurer); Latrese Bellamy (Secretary). 

ACTIVITIES SUPSPENDED DUE TO COVID PROTOCOLS 

Published 1 issue of “The Cutting Edge”. 

Gene Childress Leadership Award(s) presented to Governor Andy Beshear and Secretary of 
State Michael Adams. 

 

2022– Eric Garner (President); Jennifer L. Woods (President-Elect); Robinil H. Jameson 
(Treasurer); Wanda Atha (Secretary). 

 30th Anniversary year for KSCPM. 

  

 

 


